
March 12, 2024 
 
VIA EMAIL & U.S. MAIL 
Monte A. Mills 
Aaron P. Knoll 
Farah N. Famouri 
Davida S. Williams 
Greene Espel PLLP 
222 S. Ninth Street, Suite 2200 
Minneapolis MN 55402 
mmills@greeneespel.com 
aknoll@greeneespel.com 
ffamouri@greeneespel.com 
dwilliams@greeneespel.com 
jkammueller@greeneespel.com 
 
Jay C. Johnson 
Kathryn A. Kusske Floyd 
Venable LLP 
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Environmental Advocacy, Friends of the 
Boundary Waters Wilderness, Duluth for 
Clean Water, Center for Biological 
Diversity, Friends of the Cloquet Valley 
State Forest, Save Lake Superior 
Association, and Save Our Sky Blue Waters  
 
 
VIA EMAIL & U.S. MAIL 
Paula G. Maccabee 
JUST CHANGE LAW OFFICES 
1961 Selby Avenue 
St. Paul, Minnesota 55104 
pmaccabee@justchangelaw.com 
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Bryson C. Smith 
Holland & Hart LLP 
645 S. Cache St, Suite 100 
P.O. Box 68 
Jackson, WY 83001 
bcsmith@hollandhart.com 
 
Representing: Minnesota Department of 
Natural Resources 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Frank Holleman 
Sonosky, Chambers, Sachse, Endreson & 
Perry, LLP 
145 Willow St., Suite 200 
Bonita, CA 91902 
fholleman@sonosky.com 
 
Sean Copeland 
Ian Young 
Fond du Lac Band of Lake Superior 
Chippewa 
1720 Big Lake Road 
Cloquet, Minnesota 55720 
seancopeland@fdlrez.com 
ianyoung@fdlrez.com 
 
Representing: Fond du Lac Band of Lake 
Superior Chippewa 

  
 Re: In the Matter of the NorthMet Project Permit to Mine Application, OAH 60-

2004-37824 
 
Dear Counsel, 
 

I am in receipt of your letter dated March 11, 2024, in which the parties to the above-
captioned matter have jointly requested to use an alternative citation format for certain 
documents within the administrative record. Specifically, you have provided two folders titled 
“Hearing Exhibits” and “Corrected Hearing Transcripts (Vol. 1-5)” (collectively, “Parties’ 
Referenced Record Documents”) by flash drive and DropBox. The parties have not indicated that 
the Official Record, as relayed by the Administrative Law Judge (“ALJ”) to the Commissioner 
on November 28, 2023, and provided to the parties on February 8, 2024, is incomplete or 
inaccurate. Accordingly, it is my understanding that all the Parties’ Referenced Record 
Documents are duplicates of documents contained in the Official Record. Please let me know if 
my understanding is not correct. 

 
Your request to cite to the Parties’ Referenced Record Documents in the format you have 

recommended in your March 11, 2024 letter is granted for the parties’ convenience in the 
preparation and submission of their upcoming exceptions and argument briefs. Any document so 
cited, however, will not be treated as an addition or supplement to the Official Record. 
Moreover, I reserve the right to compare any document cited in the parties’ briefs with the 
documents contained in the Official Record. To the extent any discrepancy exists between the 
Parties’ Referenced Record Documents and the documents contained in the Official Record, I 
will rely on the documents in the Official Record. Moreover, the final agency decision issued by 
me will use citations to the Official Record documents as explained in my letter of February 8, 
2024. 
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Sincerely, 
 
 

 

Grant Wilson 
Central Region Director 
Minnesota Department of Natural Resources  
500 Lafayette Road  
St. Paul, MN 55155  
grant.wilson@state.mn.us 

 
 
 

31632453_v1 


		2024-03-12T14:25:54-0500
	Grant L. Wilson




